Attachment 4.1.1

Agenda - 29 June 2022

EXTRACT FROM LOCAL NEWSPAPERS COUNCIL NOTICEBOARD — 12 APRIL 2022

COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 20 April 2022, 2.00pm
(Council Chambers, Leongatha)

Dates are also listed on Council's website:

www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
meeting-dates

If you cannot attend the ‘open’ component
of the Council Meeting in person, you can
access a live stream through Council’s
website:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live
Council conducts its meetings according to
COVID Safe Plan requirements.

Please contact the Governance team for
questions about Council Meetings.

ROAD RENAMING PROPOSAL - KOONWARRA
Section — South Gippsland Highway —
Koonwarra

Part of South Gippsland Highway.

South Gippsland Shire Council

As part of Major Road Project Victoria's South
Gippsland Highway Upgrade in Koonwarra, a
section of the existing South Gippsland Highway
will be made redundant due to the new alignment
and access will be closed off to through traffic east
of Caithness Road. The section of old highway will
be retained to allow access for local residents. To
allow for the transfer of the road from arterial road
to municipal road, a new name must be given to the
road.
Proposed Names
» Barguss Road — Robert Barguss died of

illness as a POW on the Burma Railway on 12

January 1944.

Milsom Road — Harry Milsom was in 2/22

Battalion at Rabaul and was executed by the

Japanese as a POW on 8 March 1942.
South Gippsland Shire has been unable to locate
existing family members to seek permission to use
the proposed names and calls for consent from the
family or requests family contact details from the
community.
Members of the public can provide feedback on the
names proposed by Leongatha & District Historical
Society. Further information on the proposed
names and location is available on Council’s
website: www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
naming_roads_places_and_features

All name submissions must comply with Naming
rules for places in Victoria — Statutory requirements
for naming roads, features and localities — 2076.

All submissions must be received by COB Monday 2
May 2022.

WORKS THIS WEEK

For a list of upcoming works, please visit:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/works

NIPPARDS TRACK ROAD CLOSURE

Nippards Track, Foster between Lyrebird Lane and
Hillcrest Road will be closed between Monday

11 April and Friday 22 April to repair slips from
the October storm event. These works are being
conducted by RRV.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Council has a number of vacant positions currently
taking applications. Please visit Council's website
for details:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/employment
CONTACT US

9 Smith Street, Leongatha

03 5662 9200

council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil
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